
Full Council – 9 July 2018

Motion for Non Cabinet Member debate

There have been a series of tragic incidents across our borough and capital since the beginning of 
the year. This escalation in violent crime is a scourge on our borough, and our city. We share the 
anger of our residents at the trail of destruction these abhorrent acts wreak upon families, friends 
and our communities.

Government funding for the Metropolitan Police has been cut by £700 million since 2010, with a 
further £325 million of cuts expected over the next three years. This means that there are 2,495 
fewer police staff posts and 3,261 fewer support officers keeping our streets safe. London has grown 
as a city, leaving expenditure per head of the population reduced from £423 in 2012/13 to £337 in 
2016/17.  It is the deepest cut nationally at 20 percent, compared to 6 per cent across the country.
 
The average number of Metropolitan Police Officers in the last year of the Labour Government was 
33,260. In 2016 it was 31,720 and if cuts to funding from Government are not reversed, it is 
estimated that number of officers will be below 27,000 by 2021.

This Council believes that:

Crime is keenly associated with economic deprivation and inequality within communities.  London 
has the highest levels of income and wealth inequality in the country, exacerbated by years of 
prolonged austerity.

The reduction in police service funding has created a perfect storm for crime, where public services 
fight to mitigate the social conditions that are driving this surge in violence on our streets.

Cuts to police and rehabilitation services are a false economy, and have contributed to a rise in 
crime since 2014, starting under the previous Mayor.

This Council resolves:

To press the Government to reconsider their cuts to the Metropolitan Police to ensure that we have 
a properly resourced police service, with better support for prevention and rehabilitation 
programmes.

If we are to seriously tackle this wave of violence, we need a robustly funded police force equipped 
to be proactive, and have the correct services to empower communities and stamp out the root 
causes of crime.

To press the government to reconsider their cuts to Brent council so that we can tackle the financial 
crisis that we are now facing and the growing crisis in adult social care and child protection services.

Councillor Liz Dixon
Dollis Hill Ward

https://www.theguardian.com/society/2018/jun/16/1bn-needed-to-stave-off-crisis-say-social-care-bosses
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2018/jun/13/child-protection-costs-threaten-local-councils-financial-stability

